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Memorandum 

To: City of Franklin Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver, Community Development Specialist 

Date: March 2, 2017 

Re: Case C 2017-04: BCC Products 

 

Summary: 

1. On December 10th, 2007, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2007-15, 

approving a 10-year tax abatement on real property for BCC Products, located at 2140 

Earlywood Drive. 

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2016: 

 Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2016  Difference 

Employees Retained 15 13 -2 

Salaries $532,900 $784,644 $251,744 

New Employees 3 8 5 

Salaries $166,400 $633,161 $466,761 

Total Employees 18 21 3 

Total Salaries $699,300 $1,417,805 $718,505 

Average Hourly Salaries $18.68 $32.46 $13.78 

Real Property Improvements $800,000 $877,737 $77,737 

 

3. The company has exceeded their estimate provided on the SB-1 Form for Real Property. 

4. The company met their estimate for the number of employees retained in 2011, but not in 2012 

or 2013. However, they added more new employees than estimated. At the end of 2011 they 

had a total of 16 employees and at the end of 2012 they had 20 total employees. At the end of 

2013 they had 23 total employees. There were a total of 26 employees in 2014. There were 27 

employees in 2015 and the average hourly salary was $27.99. They have reduced the number of 

employees in 2016 to 21, but the average hourly salary has increased to $32.46. The average 

hourly salaries greatly exceed their original estimate again this year. 

5. The real property tax abatement is scheduled to expire in tax year 2017 payable 2018. The final 

compliance review will take place in 2018. 



Staff Recommendation:  Approval  
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